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Dear Chairman Salinas and Members of the House Committee on Health Care, 

 

I am writing in opposition to House Bill 3063 being put forth by the House Health Care Committee.  

There has been feigned outrage and concern regarding the MMR sparked by the media and state 

medical officials. Fear and propaganda are being used in an effort to create a boiling point, instigating 

outrage from citizens regarding children and vaccines suggested to attend school. The word “Anti- 

Vaxxer” is often used to brand families and their children if they are missing some vaccines, stopped 

vaccinating because of injury (Former-Vaxxers), or choosing not to vaccinate at all. All are lumped into 

one category. The government is using coercion and bullying tactics to force a medical procedure on 

children. Just recently, the Oregon Health Authority put out a cartoon castigating a child who was not 

vaccinated suggesting the child was not worthy of a Valentine.  

Funny how the children are the target of public-school vaccination mandates, when in truth there are 

possibilities for many others not being vaccinated following the schedule now required within Oregon 

Schools. Teachers, staff, custodians, kitchen help, delivery people, parents, and others are not 

necessarily vaccinated with some or any of the vaccines that school children are required to have. 

Frankly, I would like to know of those representatives supporting this bill, how many of them actually 

are vaccinated with the vaccines that children are currently required to have. It might be beneficial to 

really take a look at the state capital in general and see how many possibilities there are for diseases to 

be passed among the staff that works there. After all, this is about herd immunity according to all of 

those who preach about vaccination mandates for school children. Laid out on a map this makes no 

logical sense. I was also wondering about an article I read in Oregon Live. This is exactly what I was 

pointing out. Teachers do not have to be vaccinated. I imagine because of the Teacher’s Union. Here is 

what Representative Stonier a teacher said; 

Stonier, a middle-school public school teacher, can testify that children’s learning is disrupted 

if they must stay home. Teachers also must call in substitutes if they are unvaccinated, which 

interrupts lesson plans…… Oregonian Live 

The representative is clearly defending a teacher’s right to not vaccinate, while denying the same right 

for school children. Several teachers I queried about vaccinations replied that they had never been 

asked about their vaccination status as a job prerequisite. The Representative statement is hypocritical 

at best. 

As an older citizen of Oregon, I am 62, I recall a much different history of disease and vaccines than the 

current history that is being fabricated for the unwitting ears of our youthful families. I grew up in a 

large Catholic family in SW Portland. I attended a Catholic grade school, I spent one year at St. Mary’s 

high school in Portland, and my sophomore year I transferred to public high school, Andrew Jackson.  

When I recall the childhood diseases such as measles, mumps, chickenpox, rubella, there was no fear or 

quarantine other than staying home for a week. All my family, friends, neighborhood kids, school 

classmates, we all had these diseases and did not die. We received the Polio vaccine and that was about 

it. I knew all these families and their kids. Believe me, I would have known about a death from disease. I 
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knew about the kid that was hit by a bus and broke his leg, the boy who blew his hand off with 

fireworks, he ended up with hook for a hand. There was the girl that had diabetes (the only one I knew) 

and tragically the boy who was killed on a farm truck sitting on hay bales in the back of the truck as it 

went under a bridge. I recall one senior girl having cancer in high school. I had an older cousin with 

down syndrome and there were three families in my church who also had a down syndrome child in 

their later years. I had an older cousin with Polio, he was old enough to be an uncle. I had a cousin who 

died crossing the street on the way to school with his brothers over by Laurelhurst Park. I knew of a 

brother of a friend who died in the bath tub scalded to death. There was a boy in grade school who 

stepped on a nail and developed tetanus, he recovered. Tetanus is not communicable. I know of two 

boys that died in car wrecks. There was a couple of my classmates who died of drug overdose after high 

school, another died in a car wreck. There was a father up the street from where I live who killed all of 

his kids and himself. My sister in-law was hit by a drunk driver and seriously injured the other passenger 

was killed coming home from a college track event. My best friend’s sister was killed by a drunk driver 

on New Year’s Eve on the way home from work. My brother in-law’s girlfriend was murdered by a serial 

killer in SW Portland. The man attended my high school and was a year older than myself. I often would 

notice him standing with his foot up against the lockers with a group of boys. I never would have 

imagined him to be a murderer. The point of my long recounting of my youth was to point out the lack 

of deaths from diseases. 

I faced many deaths and attended a number of funerals when I was young, but no matter how hard I 

wrack my brain, I cannot come up with any deaths from the measles, mumps, rubella or chickenpox. I 

called two of my family members and asked them about their memories of these childhood diseases. 

My oldest brother and my youngest sister agree with me. They cannot come up with a single memory of 

a death from measles, mumps, rubella, or chickenpox among their wide array of acquaintance’s and 

friends in childhood.  

My mother and father grew up during the depression.  Their eyewitness accounts, that I heard 

throughout my childhood regarding the illnesses they faced, were objective accounts. There were no 

vaccines.  Their accounts did not even slightly reflect the measles, mumps, nor chickenpox as any of the 

diseases they feared. These were just the common inconveniences of life, not dreaded, but rather just 

part of life. On the other hand, they did talk of some diseases that they did fear. The diseases my 

parents feared in their youth for the most part were bacteria related such as tuberculosis, strep, and 

staph. There were no anti-biotics and the bacteria related illness truly could be deadly. My grandmother 

died of TB when my mother was just sixteen. She had been ill for years and was sent away to a 

Sanitarium, never to see her babies again.  My mother raised her sisters, three of which developed TB. 

One was sent to a sanitarium to die. She did not die she recovered and lived into her 80’s.  I remember 

my mother   contracting a staph infection from a rose thorn when I was young.  She told me when she 

was young that the infection could have killed her without antibiotics.  A tightknit Minnesota family my 

mother and her siblings all survived the depression.  My mother’s father lived until he died at 98. 

Remarkably he lived without any vaccines. 

Today, things have changed dramatically. Anti-biotics once thought of as the savior of mankind, are now 

carefully prescribed, because of their overuse. Bacteria has become more virile and evasive, forging new 

pathways of infection and causing havoc for those with weakened immune system.  Vaccine are now in 

the precarious position once held by antibiotics.  Untouchable, vaccines are considered the miracle of 

the 20th century and the gold mind of the 21st. Vaccines manufacturers are making record profits, with 



some 54 billion dollars in sales in 2018 alone. The industry is capitalizing on a product that has no 

liability here in the US.  American’s are required to use more vaccines than any other nation.  With many 

new vaccines created in the last 30 years, pharma is readying close to 300 more vaccines to send 

through the pipeline to the captured public. Pharmaceutical companies are heavily lobbying our political 

representatives and the media spending more than any other lobbying group within the US. Pharma has 

also spread their roots deep within the medical establishment and universities. This tight monetary 

relationship makes it very difficult to extract the truth about vaccine health risks. 

 The dramatic increase of vaccines since the 1986 law protecting manufacturers of vaccines from 

lawsuits should alert any cautious law-maker to possible problems regarding safety and overuse of 

vaccines. There is speculation that some viruses are mutating and that vaccines are part of the reason.  

This is a potential disaster in the making. As with bacteria and antibiotic overuse, viruses are capable of 

mutations that can allow their survival. Our Children have become the testing grounds for the many new 

vaccines that have been brought to market in various ways.  The MMR is a combined vaccine that was 

introduced in 1971 to the United States.  Prior to that time period, the Measles, Mumps, and Rubella 

vaccines were standalone vaccines. The emergence of the MMR and the potential to kill three birds (and 

make more money) with one stone was a no brainer for Merck. It has been a controversial vaccine to 

this day and is surrounded by problems.  Merck’s own scientist have turned whistleblowers and the CDC 

has a scientist turned whistleblower on the MMR causing autism. These are all serious matters that 

many are fighting to be bring out into the open.  

I witnessed my beautiful grandson harmed by vaccines. I was an unwitting participant in the early years 

of vaccine indoctrination.  I never questioned vaccines or their safety with my own children in the 80s. 

Looking back now, maybe I should have done more questioning. Unfortunately, it was my first 

grandson’s reaction that entirely changed my perspective. He was developing normally, sitting up, 

crawling, he walked early, he had 40 some words. Early on at five months, I noticed he was wheezing 

and at six months he was diagnosised with asthma. I at the time thought that this was a little odd, but 

asthma had become more and more common, so I did not concern myself too much. I found out after 

gaining my grandson’s medical records that his head circumference had jumped at 6 months from the 

75th to the 95th percentile. This should have been concerning to the doctor at the time in that it 

coincided with asthma at a very young age.  A possible serious warning of reactions to vaccines. 

 Throughout his first year, he continues to grow and meet all his milestones. Then at 12 months, he was 

given a vaccine called ProQuad.  ProQuad was a 4 in 1 vaccine produced by Merck and approved by the 

FDA in 2005. It consisted of MMR with a Varicella component (Chickenpox).  The original ProQuad 

vaccine contained approximately 10 times the amount of varicella as the single varicella vaccine. 

Merck’s original explanation for this was that in order for the varicella component to cause an immune 

response, they had to significantly increase the amount of the varicella portion of the vaccine. Sadly, this 

proved to be a disastrous idea for many children.  

There was five-part series written about ProQuad by UPI in 2006. It was a very revealing and disturbing 

account of the workings behind the poor testing and shoddy collecting of data used to rush this vaccine 

to market.  Truly, if ever a vaccine needed to be researched more thoroughly it would have been 

ProQuad.  Rushed to market with three other vaccines, Merck was looking for a dramatic lift to their 

sagging stock values. The Vioxx disaster had just taken place. Merck had just admitted to knowingly 

killing some 60,000 people. They had lost in their court battle and things were not looking too good. So, 



Merck turned to the strongly emerging vaccine department to rescue their bottom line. Four vaccines, 

all of which have been very controversial were rushed out to market. My grandson just had the absolute 

misfortune of being one of the children who received ProQuad.  Merck removed the vaccine in April of 

2007, three months after my grandson received it. This occurred shortly after the FDA was asked by the 

UPI reporter about two children’s deaths in 2001 and 2002 occurring in Olympia Washington during the 

testing of Proquad. The deaths had not been reported by Merck to the FDA supposedly.  Brought to the 

attention of the FDA by the UPI reporter, the FDA then did their job and removed ProQuad from the list 

of recommended vaccines for children.  

He looked like he had a stroke. My poor grandson’s face dropped, he drooled, his eyes were non-

interactive and all of his childhood joy was gone.  His mother complained of his persistent diarrhea, he 

lost his appetite. He became sicker and sicker.  At fourteen months, his mother took him in to the doctor 

He was so sick they decided to do a blood draw. Unfortunately, the doctor’s appetite to follow a 

ridiculous vaccine schedule provided by the CDC overcame good practice measures. The doctor without 

knowing the results of the blood test just taken the same day, gave my poor little grandson four more 

vaccines that day. And now, the story thickens.  

My Grandson’s health was teetering on the edge and the doctors knew it, but did not relay the 

information to his parents. My grandson, on the day he received those additional four vaccines had a 

severely compromised immune system. He had developed an absolute neutrophil count (ANC) of only 

327. He had Lymphocytes of 93% and neutrophils of 3%. He was so sick. His parents should have been 

told, but no warning was given. In reality, he should have been hospitalized. He to this day continues to 

run chronic values of lymphocytes and neutrophils. There was a notice sent to his parents that their son 

had cancer, but as strangely as it was sent out, it was strangely taken back. Remember the parents at 

this time had no idea of what their son’s blood condition was.  No one rechecked his blood after seeing 

those original horrible numbers. It was essentially covered up. (probably because of malpractice 

concerns). This practice of overlooking key medical concerns continues.  

My grandson throughout the following year is a very sick child. He has asthma. He developed Vitiligo 

(loss of skin pigment). He now has a positive ANA, the test used to diagnose auto immune issues and 

lupus. His language gradually slips away and his left eye begins an inward drift. The first doctor he sees 

regarding his left eye mentions a possible optic nerve problem and sends him on to a child specialist 

(This was only mentioned in notes not to parents). The specialist never mentions the condition again 

(my guess is again because this would involve further testing and questioning of his lab results, which 

were still not revealed to his parents). Instead, they begin treating my grandson for lazy eye.  

My grandson was in reality blind in his left eye. The doctor who was the specialist ignored the warning 

of optic nerve damage from the previous doctor and treated my grandson for a lazy eye.  This meant 

they dulled his good eye putting him in glasses and trying to force his damaged optic nerve to work. This 

essentially made him blind in both eyes. The cruelty of what these doctors did to my grandson is beyond 

my comprehension. When we were able to remove my grandson from the care of this well-known 

facility at around age 6 we went about gaining all of his medical records. His aunt, a pediatric dentist 

took all his records researched them herself with medical literature and was convinced that indeed he 

did not have a lazy eye.  She set about convincing an eye specialist at OHSU to examine his eyes. He had 

two surgeries at OHSU that concluded that he indeed had optic nerve damage and was blind in his left 



eye. He had been left to suffer for four years unable to speak, in a world of blurred vision compounded 

by a brain that had suffered a tremendous insult. 

In addition, the Hematology doctors at OHSU concluded that there was nothing they could determine 

that caused his blood condition. They did many tests.  Both the Casey Eye Institute and OHSU 

Hematology did many tests and all the tests came back with no definitive answer. This was four years 

after the initial blood test was done showing a unique and precarious blood condition.  It was much too 

late to determine cause and no doctor was going to stick their neck out and suggest that the other 

medical group was responsible.  We also did genetic testing through a renowned expert in California, 

and again no answers to help alleviate this child’s suffering.  So, my grandson lives with an unknown 

blood condition along with his left eye blindness, non-verbal, a positive ANA and a host of other 

difficulties. Unfortunately, there is still more misfortune to come. 

After the surgery for his eyes at OHSU, my grandson seemed to have many headaches and be in much 

discomfort. He was unable to speak and let us know what was wrong. He would often shake his head in 

discomfort and pain. I took him to the doctors several times, but no one ever was able to figure out 

what the problem was. I took him to a naturopath out of desperation, she told me his ear was full of wax 

and to take him to a MD to have it removed. He had seen many doctors and none had said a word about 

the amount of wax in his ears.  I promptly took him to Urgent Care. That doctor told me to take him 

home and remove the wax.  I instead made and appointment with an Ear Nose and Throat Specialist. 

This doctor looks in both of his ears and pulls out two wads of identical cylinder pieces of gauze and 

discovers a massive infection behind the gauze. At first, I could not figure out how these two identical 

pieces of cylinder medical gauze got into his ears.  It came to me as I lay in bed that night.  I believe the 

gauze was used during surgery to prevent liquid from entering the ear canal. I looked it up and read a 

story of a man who had eye surgery and the gauze was left in his ears, to keep the fluid used to flush the 

eyes from draining into the ear canal. For two years my grandson lived with this gauze and pain in his 

ears, Two Long miserable years! 

He also was hospitalized with constipation for three days about three year ago. It was horrific the 

treatment forcing a tube down his nose into his stomach. I would never wish this on my worst enemy. 

This is my grandson’s story and through it all he has become a survivor. He is learning how to 

communicate with a letter board.  With his instructor (privately paid for), he recently wrote his goal, 

“heal my right good mind”. Powerful words from a thirteen-year-old who has faced an onslaught of 

injuries from vaccines. 

The use of vaccinations can be potentially very harmful for some children. There are vulnerabilities that 

need to be identified.  Also, the protection of vaccine manufactures from law suits must end.  Until, 

those children are identified and the companies making billions of dollars from vaccines are held 

responsible vaccines are a serious risk. Your child or grandchild could be the next victim. It is truly a 

game of Russian Roulette. 

I never wanted to belong to this group of vaccine injured families.  I would love to be like everyone else, 

blindly not knowing what hazards lay in wait with every potential vaccination of a child. I believe it is 

called “blissful ignorance”. But I have been “WOKE” as the young now like to say and I cannot rest until 

vaccinations are not a money-making for-profit enterprise that are protected from law suits. 



In 2007, the US government court known commonly as the Vaccine Court had 5000 cases of parents 

lined up to testify that their child was harmed by a vaccine and subsequently developed autism. The 

government dismissed all of the cases of autism being connected to vaccination on the testimony of a 

pediatric neurologist, who was their key witness. His name was Dr. Andrew Zimmerman. The problem 

was in fact, Dr. Zimmerman had changed his testimony after witnessing several children in his practice 

develop autism after vaccination. The government represented by two Department of Justice lawyers 

upon realizing that their star witness had changed his testimony, dismissed Dr. Zimmerman and then 

proceeded with the trial misrepresenting his testimony. The DOJ Attorney who had been told by Dr. 

Zimmerman of his change in opinion gave the following testimony during the Autism Omnibus Hearing: 

 “We know [Dr. Zimmerman’s] views on the issue…There is no scientific basis for a connection” 

between vaccines and autism.  

Recently convinced by Robert F. Kennedy Jr., Dr. Zimmerman revealed what happened in the Omnibus 

hearings for Autism in 2007. The following is his testimony: 

On June 15, 2007, he took aside the Department of Justice---or DOJ lawyers he worked for defending 

vaccines in vaccine court. He told them that he discovered “exceptions in which vaccinations could 

cause autism.”  “I explained that in a subset of children, vaccine induced fever and immune 

stimulation did cause regressive brain disease with features of autism spectrum disorder.” 

Currently Robert F. Kennedy Jr. has filed a fraud complaint with the Justice Department Inspector 

General.  Meantime the CDC has never revealed that the government expert concluded that vaccine can 

cause autism. Also, many of our public health officials are denying the truth of the connection. The time 

will come when all of those that were aware will face law suits and be forced to reveal the truth. 

 When Reagan signed The National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act in 1986, the government was entrusted 

with ensuring vaccine were safe. Since there was no more suing the manufacturers in a court of law, the 

government tasked the department of Health and Human Services HHS to provide the necessary safety 

testing. Biennially, HHS was responsible to maintain safety research for the vaccines being produced and 

to produce a report. A recent law suit brought and won by Robert F. Kennedy Jr. along with the act ICAN 

just proved that there had been no safety studies or reports ever produced in all the years since 1986. 

“The result of the lawsuit is that HHS had to finally and shockingly admit that it never, not 

even once, submitted a single biennial report to Congress detailing the improvements in 

vaccine safety. This speaks volumes to the seriousness by which vaccine safety is 

treated at HHS and heightens the concern that HHS doesn’t have a clue as to the actual 

safety profile of the now 29 doses, and growing, of vaccines given by one year of age."…. 

ICAN 

 

ICAN along with RFK Jr. has also forced the FDA through a law suit to admit that they had allowed the flu 

vaccine along with the Tdap vaccine be recommended for off label use in pregnant women. There had 

been no study done on either of these vaccines in relationship to pregnant women. It is well known that 

a woman during pregnancy has a weakened immune system in order for her body to not abort a fetus as 

an intruder. Stimulating the immune system with vaccines could potentially cause the exact opposite 

effect as to what naturally is occurring during pregnancy.  This is just another example of the 



government allowing vaccine manufacturers a free hand without any oversight.  The following is the 

FDA response to ICAN’s request for any clinical trials done regarding these vaccines and pregnancy:  

“These requests sought the clinical trials relied upon by the FDA prior to approving any currently 

licensed influenza or Tdap vaccine for use in pregnant women as an indicated use. … We have no 

records responsive to your requests.” 

 

How can there be mandates when this is the truth regarding the safety measures used in the US. I have 

told the story of my grandson to open minds to the pain and suffering he has endured. I hope that my 

representatives of Oregon would not believe the pharmaceutical companies along with the pharma 

captured departments of our government over the thousands and thousands of parents pleading the 

same story. We are being ostracized and stigmatized by the very companies that caused the injuries. 

And sadly, many of our representatives are believing the companies that stand to make billions off of 

the injured children. The numbers of ill children just keep growing including Autism, cancer, ADHD, Tics, 

Allergies, Asthma, Eczema, narcolepsy, seizures, and on and on. The children of this generation are very 

ill. The gate keepers of our children’s health, doctors, the CDC, HHS, the FDA have opened the gates to 

allow the purveyors of illness to have free reign. When the truth comes out and it will, I would hope you 

are on the right side of history. This is one of the worst disasters ever perpetrated on the children of this 

country.   

I have not even at this point brought up the subjects involving crimes and fraud perpetrated by Merck 

and the CDC.  First there are the two former Merck employees turned whistleblowers, they have filed a 

lawsuit regarding the Mumps portion of the MMR. The lawsuit is still in court. Second, there is the CDC 

Whistleblower, Dr. William Thompson. He gave the government 10,000 documents showing that the 

CDC covered up the connection between the MMR and autism where black baby boys showed a 

significantly higher risk for autism when given that vaccine before the age of 3 (my grandson is half 

black). To date the government has not called on Thompson to testify.  Thirdly and important to note, a 

CDC researcher named Dr. Poul Thorsen is on the federal governments most wanted list for stealing 

close to two million dollars from the CDC. He has been indicted on 22 counts of money laundering and 

fraud. Poul Thorson who is hiding in broad daylight in Denmark and has been waiting to be brought to 

justice since 2012. He just happens to be the main researchers for the CDC proving the MMR is safe!  

Finally, there is the group identified as SPIDER (CDC Scientists Preserving Integrity, Diligence and 

Ethics in Research). Here is a brief part of their letter written to the CDC. 

 “We are a group of scientists at CDC that are very concerned about the current state of ethics at 

our agency.  It appears that our mission is being influenced and (CDC Scientists Preserving Integrity, 

Diligence and Ethics in Research) shaped by outside parties and rogue interests. It seems that our mission 

and Congressional intent for our agency is being circumvented by some of our leaders. What 

concerns us most, is that it is becoming the norm and not the rare exception. Some senior management 

officials at CDC are clearly aware and even condone these behaviors. Others see it and turn the 

other way. Some staff are intimidated and pressed to do things they know are not right. We have 

representatives from across the agency that witness this unacceptable behavior. It occurs at all 

levels and in all of our respective units.  These questionable and unethical practices threaten to 

undermine our credibility and reputation as a trusted leader in public health. We would like to see high 

ethical standards and thoughtful, responsible management restored at CDC.” 



I have one more thought which I believe should be mentioned. Robert F. Kennedy Jr. has become a 

beacon of hope regarding vaccine injured children. I remember his father coming to Oregon in 1968. At 

the time I was young, but I can remember my parents and how they admired him. In 2015 Robert F. 

Kennedy Jr. came to speak regarding the mandating of vaccines with SB442. He invited all of Oregon’s 

senators and representatives to come and listen to what he had to say. Only two or three showed up.  I 

went and met him and felt privileged to be near such a man. Like his father, RFK Jr. is speaking out to 

help those who have been marginalized and maligned for telling the truth about their children’s vaccine 

injuries. With nothing to gain other than criticism from the industry and naysayers, he has taken on the 

pharmaceuticals vaccine manufactures.   Pharma is the most influential and powerful lobby in the US, 

far outspending every other lobby in the country.  

Robert F. Kennedy Jr. along with several other law firms all chomping at the bit, just won a gigantic law 

suit against Monsanto and their product Roundup that contains glyphosate. It has been shown that 

glyphosate causes certain cancers. This was the first law suit to ever win against Monsanto! They won by 

revealing the deep underlying lies in company emails and inner company memo’s acknowledging their 

knowledge of cancer causation with their product Roundup. Bayer just bought Monsanto and is now 

facing thousands of law suit for cancer and Bayer’s stock has taken a substantial hit.  

Now RFK Jr. has turned his sights on Merck. Currently, he has brought a lawsuit against Merck for the 

HPV vaccine (one of the four Merck vaccines with ProQuad that I mentioned earlier in this letter) and he 

has been allowed to proceed with discovery. This is a very big deal! He will win against Merck. Law suits 

have this lovely way of forcing emails and memos out into the light of day.   Knowing this, I would think 

you might want to listen to what Robert F. Kennedy Jr. has to say about vaccine safety. He is not an 

opponent that should be looked at as a light wait. 

 His father, Senator Robert F. Kennedy Sr.  gave a speech about apartheid in South Africa in 1966. It was 

called “Ripple of Hope” and it was considered to be his greatest speech by many. Here is a quote from 

that speech; 

“Each time a man stands up for an ideal, or acts to improve the lot of others, or strikes out against 
injustice, he sends forth a tiny ripple of hope, and crossing each other from a million different 
centers of energy and daring those ripples build a current which can sweep down the mightiest 
walls of oppression and resistance.” 

This is why his son is fighting for us. He has researched, investigated, and studied this issue upside 

and down, inside and out. Once impervious to this cause, Robert F. Kennedy Jr. now knows and has 
stepped up to head a battle for justice. He is a man of ideals and a fighter for justice. He will not rest 
just like his father;  

“who saw wrong and tried to right it, saw suffering and tried to heal it” …. Ted Kennedy at Robert 

Kennedy’s funeral. 

I am fighting so that the wrong that was done to my grandson is righted. This cannot happen when 

legislative bodies continue to support vaccine manufactures disregarding the children that have become 

the fodder of the vaccine war on disease. 

Sincerely, 

Nora Brock 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


